
 

 

 

 

 

REPORT OF: HEAD OF DEMOCRATIC SERVICES 
 

TO: BRIERFIELD AND REEDLEY COMMITTEE       
   

DATE: 2ND OCTOBER, 2018 

 

Contact Details: Lynne Rowland 
Tel. No: 661648 
E-mail: lynne.rowland@pendle.gov.uk 

 
 

PROGRESS REPORT ON ACTION ARISING FROM 
BRIERFIELD & REEDLEY COMMITTEE ON 4TH SEPTEMBER, 2018 

 

 

1. Community Safety Issues and Police Matters 
 
… A local resident reported serious problems with 
speeding vehicles on Walter Street, Brierfield; wheel 
spinning on the Wood Street/Hill Street car park and the 
blaring of car horns, all of which frequently happened 
throughout the day into the early hours. 
A second resident advised that this also happened on 
Halifax Road, Brierfield and the effectiveness of the 
speed camera in that location was questioned… 
 
… It was suggested that traffic calming measures in the 
form of chicanes could be a solution to the problems and 
that the police could work in partnership with Lancashire 
County Council (LCC) to help achieve this. 
It was therefore agreed that an LCC representative be 
invited to attend the next meeting of this Committee. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The matter has been referred 
to Lancashire County Council 
and will be discussed at the 
next Traffic Liaison meeting. 
 
 
 

2. Planning applications 
 
18/0430/FUL Full: Erection of replacement dwelling and 
associated car parking at 9 Ainsdale Avenue, Reedley 
Deferred 

 

 
 
Elsewhere on the agenda. 
 

3. Future Provision of Grit Bins 
 
RESOLVED 
 
(1) That the balance of £1,349 brought forward from 

2017/18 be used to refill the 30 grit bins currently 
in place. 

 
 
 
 
Noted. 
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(2) That Brierfield Town Council and Reedley Hallows 

Parish Council be asked to take over the 
responsibility of funding future refills of the grit bins 
in their respective areas. 

 

 
Awaiting response. 

4. The following issues were raised by members of the  
Committee in public question time, therefore not  
recorded in the minutes, but included in the action  
sheet: 
 
Councillor M. Arshad requested that Lancashire County 
Council be asked, via County Councillor K. Iddon, to 
resurface Taylor Street, Brierfield.  It was noted that a 
suggestion to reallocate funds from Mayville Road works 
to Taylor Street had been made previously. 

 
 
 
 
 
The matter has been referred 
to Lancashire County Council 
and will be discussed at the 
next Traffic Liaison meeting. 
 

 


